Seminary Hill Association, Inc.
Monthly Board of Director’s Meeting
Thursday, October 12th 2017 at 7:30 PM
Parish House, Immanuel Church-on-the-Hill
3606 Seminary Road, Alexandria, VA

Announcements:  President Jennings asked everyone to please sign in. She also noted that Councilman Paul Smedberg was in attendance.

Police Report:  Sgt. Dessalegn (in the absence of Sgt Houston who was ill) reported that opioid use was on the rise in Alexandria (just like a great majority of the country) and that if anyone knows someone with an Opioid problem, here are the local treatment facilities:  Alexandria Local Treatment Facility (703) 746-3535 and Alexandria Detox Center (703) 746-3636.  A member of the audience questioned why Bishop Ireton High School was recently locked down and the Sgt. said there was a mental person issue in that neighborhood and the lockdown was standard procedure.

Sheriff’s Report:  Chief Joe Pankey said that as of August, there were 465 people booked in the jail as opposed to 349 at the same time last year.  Most were for petty crimes.  He said there was as many ‘coming out’ as ‘going in’ so it was basically a ‘wash’.

Minutes:  The Minutes from the September meeting were approved with a minor change.

Treasurer’s Report:  Joanne Lepanto reported that there was $30,837.83 in the bank account.  She reported a dues receipt of $20 and she paid a $355 bill for Web Site maintenance. She also received permission from the SHA Board to pay a new bill for $110 in Web Site costs.

Area Reports:  Frances Terrell, substituting for Carol Johnson, Area 1, said they had 2 car break ins since last month; Bill Goff, Area 2, said that Mr. Balas, the new Principal at TCW, recently talked to the Chapel Hill neighbors regarding ‘happenings’ at TCW; Dick Hobson, Area 3, said that he is pleased with the traffic enforcement on Quaker Lane; and Jim Rowley, Area 7, reported that the City spent $400K for a traffic study concerning the proposed new building on the Fairlington Presbyterian Church site (this cost would normally be borne by the developer). 

Program:  Central Alexandria Traffic Study – David Soares, Transportation Engineer for T&ES City of Alexandria.

David said that the main purpose of the study was to look at the various ways that traffic flows through the central part of the city.  Data was collected on speeds, license plate surveys, and blue tooth usage.  The average flow of vehicles was 33K per day.  Starting at the Telegraph Road Exit, the morning inbound traffic flow was 40% to Seminary Road, 40% to Quaker Lane and 20% towards King Street.  In the afternoon, the traffic flow was 50% on Seminary Road, 40% on Quaker Lane, and 10% on King Street.  He also said that 25% of the cut through traffic was from Maryland.  He said the next step is to further evaluate the data and report back to the various concerned Civic Associations.  Following his formal presentation, there were numerous questions, answers and discussion from the audience.  The presentation was well received.
Old Business:

Stuart’s Walk Development (now called Karig Estates).  The proposal was approved by the Planning Commission on a 5 to 2 vote and will go before the City Council in November.

[bookmark: _GoBack]SHA Annual Meeting will be held on 9 November in the Lettie Patte Evans Room at VTS with TCW Principal Mr. Balas as guest speaker.  President Jennings’ will arrange for signs to publicize the meeting.

New Business:

Canopy Tree Campaign Project will have a volunteer meeting on 17 October at 5:30 PM in City 
Hall for anyone interested.

Eisenhower West/Landmark/Van Dorn Implementation meeting will be held on 23 October at 7 PM at the Cameron Station Civic Association.  There is a SUP for reduced parking and more density.  

With respect to Potomac Yards, the City is ignoring citizen input and plans to allow a 400% density increase.  

Also, the City is planning to install a batting cage and scoreboard at Ben Brenman Park.

The Richmond Legislature passed a law preventing citizens from challenging zoning and 
building violations on single-family homes.

ACPS has a naming committee for the new elementary school on Beauregard Street.

SHA Votes To Financially Support Efforts Against TC Stadium Lights.  Residents in Area’s 1 &2 have hired an attorney at a so far cost of $90K in opposition to lights at the TCW football stadium. Jack Sullivan made a motion to spend $5K from SHA funds in support of this project.  After discussion by the Board, the motion was amended that upon receipt of how the $5K would be used, the SHA President would authorize disbursement of the funds.  The amended motion was unanimously approved.

Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:20 PM.  

Richard J. Hayes, Recorder.

Attendees:  Nan Jennings, Carter Flemming, Joanne Lepanto, Dick Hayes, Bill Goff, Dick Hobson, Richard Hunt, Jack Sullivan, Tom Fulton, Jim Rowley, Frank Putzu, Paul Judge, Joe Fischer, Lillian Patterson, Jim Durham and Christina Holt.

Others in Attendance:  Paul Smedberg, Sgt. Dessalegn, Chief Pankey, Calvin & Frances Terrell, Carolyn Griglione, Babette Smith, Mary Thatcher, Lucy, Thamsai, Mariane Coates, William Wannisky, Mr. Gages and Harriett McCune.
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